
Oasis Bridge refurbishment, Springfield Road/
Chelmer Road, Chelmsford 

	 This information has been provided by Essex Highways, 17 February 2021

Arrangements have been made to refurbish this four span bridge and install new vehicle safety 
barriers known as a vehicle restraint system (VRS) as well as inspection platforms to support future 
surveys.

Works are proposed to begin Monday 19 April 2021 and are programmed to be completed in 
approximately eight months, subject to weather permitting and no unexpected issues arising.

Throughout the various phases of the works, traffic management will be adjusted to ensure the safety 
of the public and workforce is maintained.  We anticipate this will include the following:

	� Single carriageway closures on B1137 Springfield Road to maintained traffic flows in both 
directions

	� A temporary contra-flow will be used to maintain the traffic flow over the bridge on the A138 
Chelmer Road during certain aspect of the works

	� Night time road closures over the bridge will be required for jacking and de-jacking of the bridge, 
required during bearing replacement works 

	� Night time closure of the A138 to install the contra flow traffic management and reinstatement of 
white lining and road studs

For further information and updates please visit: www.essex.gov.uk/highwayschemes choosing the link 
for ‘Oasis Bridge refurbishment, Chelmsford’.

You can also follow the @essexhighways twitter feed for updates. For general enquiries contact Essex 
County Council’s customer service team by completing the online form: www.essex.gov.uk/enquiries or 
telephone 0345 603 7631 for urgent highway matters.


